Halifax Historic Commission Meeting Minutes Wednesday, September 7, 2016

Meeting attendees were Chairman Susan Basile, Vice Chairman John Shea, members Kevin Shea, Shirley Schindler and Paul Murray. Guest for the evening was Judy Shea.

Minutes of May 2016 meeting were read and accepted. Due to unforeseen circumstances and the HOT weather no meetings were held during the summer months.

Warrant was signed and Commission account balances gone over. The electric bills were paid for July and August as follows: Museum \$402.34, Blacksmith Shop \$16.09, Security Light \$69.00 leaving a balance of \$1,998.12.

Under new business: the possibly of asking the Finance Committee for additional monies due to increase in electric bills was discussed and tabled for the time being.

Susan and John reported that Mark Young had been asking to vacate the blacksmith shop due to not upholding his end of the agreement.

Shirley Schindler has put us on notice that she may need to step down as Secretary due to work schedule conflicts.

Under new business: Susan reported that the project known as "Blackledge Farm" has been taken off the table. Robert R. Lincoln and Rick Springer will be installing a small solar farm instead. All town boards have given permission for this project.

Meeting adjourned at 7:35 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Susan J. Basile, Chairman Sectary Pro-tem HALIFAX TOWN CLERK